Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

October 9, 2024

REGIONAL MEfJORZA.N'DUM
ESSD-2024- 1222

LAUNCHING OF THE TRUCKABATAAN ADOLESCENT HEALTH MEDICAL
MISSION (AHMM)

To:  Schools Division Superintendent } Southern Leyte Division
All Others Concerned

1. In support of the collaborative effort led by the UNFPA to address Adolescent
Health in the region, this Office, through the Education Support Services Division —
School Health and Nutrition Unit (ESSD-SHNU), announces the conduct of the
Launching of the TrucKabataan Adolescent Health Medical Mission on October
14, 2024 at Sitio Cabernal, Barangay Kahupian, Sogod, Southern Leyte.

2. Participants to this activity are select learners from Junior High Schools and
Senior High Schools to be identified by the Schools Division Office of Southern Leyte.

3. Travel expenses incurred relative to this activity shall be charged against local
MOOE funds, subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are

desired.
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Republic of the Philippines
Province of Southern Leyte
PROVINCIAL HEALTH SERVICES OFFICE
Dongon, Maasin City, Southern Leyte

October 1, 2024

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, PhD, CESO IV
Regional Director
Department of Education - Eastern Visayas

ocTOL MM/
ocTokmy Y

Dear Dr. Fetalvero,
Greetings!

The Joint Programme on Accelerating the Reduction of Adolescent Pregnancy (JPARAP) successfully
handed over the Adolescent Friendly Mobile Health Facility (TrucKabataan) to the Province of
Southern Leyte on May 16, 2024. This facility is designed to cater specifically to the unique needs
and concerns of adolescents, offering a range of services related to sexual and reproductive health,
mental health, nutrition, and general healthcare. The main purpose of the TrucKabataan is to ensure
that adolescents have access to high-quality and youth-friendly healthcare services that address
their unique needs and empower them to lead healthy and fulfilling lives.

In light ot this, we would like to tormally invite you to the Official Launch of the Adolescent Health
Medical Mission (AHMM) utilizing the TrucKabataan on October 14, 2024 in Sitio Cabernal, Brgy.
Kahupian. Soagod. Southern Levte. nrogram of activities to follow.

For confirmation of your attendance and/or for any related concerns, please contact Ms. Windinita
Lumen through email at windinitalumen@gmail.com or mobile number 09178862384.

In addition to DepEd Regional Office’s participation in the launch, we would also like to request
support from your good office in ensuring the participation of schools and adolescent learners in
areas targeted to benefit from the conduct of AHMMs in Southern Leyte. We hope to explore with
you the possibility of issuance of a regional memo for this purpose.

We look forward to your participation and hope to collaborate with you in this endeavor to ensure
the health and well-being of every Filipino youth, Together, we can make a lasting impact on
adolescent health and support their journey towards a healthier future.

Thank you for your continued support of JPARAP!

Sincerely,

DR. FELICIANO JOHN MATIBAG, JR.
Provincial Health Officef Il
Provincial Health Services Office



